## Regular Monthly Meeting January 9, 1997

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, January 9, 1997 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard L. Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved for the December 12, 1996, meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta seconded by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to issue one (1) sewer credit to Eisenhuth, 27 Bryson Mill Road.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to issue twenty (20) sewer credits to the Monsour Development/Jason's Woods.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Moffatt plan: Contingent upon satisfaction of review items from the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen - Asked if the gravel could by swept from the intersections. Asked if lines could be placed on the roads, and if the township could coordinate with the state and have the lines put on after the resurfacing was completed. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that PennDot was aware that the resurfacing was to take place and still painted the lines on the road anyway. A request has been made to paint the lines on the road, penndot stated that they would paint them if they could before the winter weather arrives.

Mr. William Alexander - asked if lights could be placed at the intersection of Old Pittsburgh Road and Savannah Road. Mr. Alexander also stated that there are thirty lights out on the by-pass. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that the state requested that the lights be turned off.

Mr. Alexander asked if the turning arrow has been corrected on Route 65. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that the signal is working according to the Penn Dot permit, a traffic study has been requested to correct the problem and update the permit.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary - Treasurer